M. R. Hyker’s Latest Adventure

01/01/06: Buck Hollow/Buck Ridge loop w/trip to Mary's Rock - What a great way to start '06! The sky was pretty clear and the temperature quite moderate for the time of the year. I was joined by 16 Penny, Mad Hatter, Mr. and Mrs. Rodney D. and later on by Shinhee.
We donned our water crossing shoes to ford the Thornton River and then Buck Run. The first couple miles of the trail closely followed the stream on a gradual incline. The many chutes and mini-falls were quite appealing. Shinhee meet us along the way. She had parked on Skyline Drive and walked down the trail to meet us. She had warned us that the upper portion was steep and slippery with snow and ice. We set a moderate pace as we switchbacked up the hollow, leaving the stream behind. Despite the level of difficulty we made reasonably good time up to the Drive. After a brief break we proceeded up the Meadow Spring Trail and AT to Mary's Rock. We could tell by the number of vehicles at the parking lot that the vista would be pretty crowded. Fortunately as we arrived one group was leaving. We shared the views with a nice couple who were perched on the highest point.
After lunch at Mary's Rock we descended back down to the Drive and followed the Hazel Mountain Fire Road to the Buck Ridge Trail which we took back to our cars. There were several nice views along this leg of the journey even though at times we had to look through the skeletons of 1000s of dead oaks killed long ago by the Gypsy Moths. The last half mile of the Buck Ridge Trail was pretty dicey to follow; very steep with a lot of small lose rocks. Yours truly did a "controlled" landing on my butt at the last switchback. Thankfully the only thing that was hurt was my pride.
As we reached the water crossings we negotiated earlier we all agreed that the water had dropped enough to allow safe crossing over the rock bridges that had been built by the PATC. All were able to cross without getting our feet wet. We had started the trek at around 10:45 and made it back by 4:30. Not bad considering the level of difficult and the slippery conditions at the higher elevations! This hike is definitely a keeper but is probably best tackled in the winter months, preferably without snow or ice on the trail.
